
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of The Empire ) 
District Electric Company and Ozark Electric  ) 
Cooperative for Approval of a Written Territorial ) Case No. EO-2019-0381 
Agreement Designating the Boundaries of   ) 
Exclusive Service Areas Within Christian County ) 

 
SECOND RESPONSE TO COMMISSION ORDER 

 
COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company (“Liberty-Empire”), and in 

response to the Order Directing Filing issued herein by the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”) on October 4, 2019, respectfully states as follows to the Commission: 

1. The Commission directed Liberty-Empire to “file a report on the status of the revised 

tariff sheets reflecting the Third Territorial Agreement” by November 3, 2019.  

2. On November 1, 2019, Liberty-Empire filed its Response to Commission Order, 

stating that revised tariff sheets would be filed by November 8, 2019. 

 3. Due to the press of other business, the revised tariff sheets were not filed as expected. 

The revised tariff sheets are being prepared and will be filed on or before November 22, 2019. 

WHEREFORE, Liberty-Empire submits this Second Response to Commission Order. 

Liberty-Empire is not requesting any relief from the Commission with this filing. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Diana C. Carter 
Diana C. Carter   MBE #50527 
428 E. Capitol Ave., Suite 303 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
Joplin Office Phone: (417) 626-5976 
E-Mail: Diana.Carter@LibertyUtilities.com 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that the above document was filed in EFIS on this 11th day of 
November, 2019, with notice of the same sent to all counsel of record. 

 
/s/ Diana C. Carter 


